
If anyone said to us in May 2019 that in 1 year this was all going to happen, I donõt 

think I wouldõve believed it! In the last newsletter Becky and I both talked about all 

the changes that had happened since the new year, and in these last few months 

there has been even more change. We know that these changes donõt just affect us, 

they affect everyone: this whole world, our country and our own communities. 

Right now, on Reserve, it has been locked down. The doors are only open to 

community members, which is understandable. However it does put a bit of 

wrench, so to speak, in normal ministry. We have always worked face to face, and 

this has pushed us to be as creative as possible. We spend a lot more of our time 

now on our phones, calling, texting, messaging, video calls, social media, anything 

to maintain much needed contact and it is working as best as it can. We have even 

learned how to do ministry through video 

groups on the computer.  

Being gone for so long has showed us one 

thing: How much we deeply miss our family on 

reserve! This has been hard! We long to be able 

to go to church, or Bible study, or even to visit 

someone in their home. We long to be able to 

laugh with someone or cry with them! We canõt 

wait to be able to pick up the youth in the big 

yellow bus, to hear all the comments of some 

bald guy picking up kids in the neighborhood 

again. Or hear the laughter and singing as we 

make our way to camp or some youth event. 

But we also know that like all things, this is just a season, and that this season too 

shall pass!  

Sean & Becky 
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